
Tripp Co. 4-H Livestock/Community Facility Meeting Notes – 11/5/2019 
 
Committee Members Present:  Dawn Covey, Kim DeJong, Kim DeMers, Rhonda Gilchrist, Scott 
Hollenbeck, Bonnie Rutten, Brittany Shelbourn, Dean Watzel, Amanda Willuweit  
 
Office Staff Present:  Laura Kahler 
 
Others Present:  Barb Watzel, Brad Watzel, Bretta Watzel 
 
Notes from the previous meeting were not available at the time of the meeting.  We will review at our 
next meeting. 
 
Scott Hollenbeck presented an updated financial report.  The current balance in the account is 
$59,952.96.    
 
 
Building Estimates – we have only been contacted by one of the companies, Maverick Steele, at this 
time.  They had a question.  No other updates. 
 
 
Fundraisers: 

• JD Gator –  
o At the conclusion of the meeting all tickets had been sold and money from these sales 

are to be deposited ASAP 
o The drawing will be held on November 18, 2019 at the conclusion of the 4-H 

Recognition Event 
o Brittany Shelbourn will contact Tim Pravecek to get the ticket spinner for the evening. 
o Dawn Covey will have a new presentation board with pictures describing the project and 

will also make new brochures to be displayed at the event. 
o We will try to have the drawing on FB live and/or record it and post on our FB page. 
o Charlie Grossenburg will be contacted as we would like one of the Grossenburg family 

members to draw for the winning ticket.  We will ask they to decide who it will be. 
o Kim DeMers will make sure a thank-you is sent to Grossenburg’s. 

 
• Letter to Alumni – we still need to get names and addresses and send out a brochure to any 

and all alumni.  It would be nice to do this prior to year-end. 
 

• Kim DeJong indicated that her family would donate a quarter and she would work with Deb 
Steinke to get the raffle tickets printed and come up with a plan. 
 

• Grants – we will need to wait until we get some updates estimates before we can apply for 
additional grants. 

 
Next meeting – Tuesday, December 3, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. 


